
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Hello again to all our wonderful Len Jeffrey’s families, 

So the world has changed in ways we never thought would be possible. In an instant we were all locked away from 

our communities, schools, friends and families in an effort to stop the spread of a terrible virus. This has 

affected people’s employment, family’s income, and the mental health of many in our community. As we 

come out the other side it is important to acknowledge just how significant the experience has been in 

our lives. Right now many of us are just happy to return to normal but in time we will realise normal has 

changed, and for many it will never be the same again.  

This term at kinder was a very short one for many families. Although we were not able to offer any incursions or 

excursions at kinder, the children still had plenty of fun catching up with their friends. The short term 

also meant lots of family time at home, entertaining, cleaning, working from home, teaching, reassuring 

and cleaning again. Our amazing staff did a tremendous job emailing activities to do at home and 

posting videos to help keep our children involved with the kinder community, and my children enjoyed 

seeing their faces and hearing their voices. 

I would like to say a very special thank you to our parent committee members, who on top of everything else in their 

own lives, generously and without complaint dedicated even more time than normal to managing the 

kinder. From online meetings, phone calls, and more emails than I can count, they helped ensure the kinder 

could remain open for the other side of this pandemic. A special shout out to Mary who volunteers her 

time to do our payroll, despite her youngest child being in grade 1, who put in a huge amount 

of work to ensure our staff got paid and to Julia our accountant who fielded my many, many 

questions regarding JobKeeper and the ATO. 

This term has been a challenging one for everyone in many different ways but together we have supported each 

other, and we will continue to support each other to stay safe and healthy. 

Thank you to everyone in our amazing kinder community for your efforts and kindness. 

Steph Krivohlavy 

Committee President 
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This term has certainly been a challenging term for
everyone, adults and children alike.
I know many families have had the added stress of
guiding their children through remote learning whilst
trying to work from home themselves. For some of our
staff we have faced the challenge of a full days
teaching whilst also preparing videos for those children
remaining at home. This has proved difficult for all
staff as we are unable to upload videos at kinder due to
poor internet. Thus, all those amazing videos your
children have enjoyed have been created at home or at
kinder very early in the morning and then uploaded at
the end of the day when we arrived home. A huge
thank you to the amazing team I am
very proud to be part of.

Although many families kept their preschool
children at home, four year old kinder was operating
throughout the lock down with reduced numbers
attending. This has gradually increased as school
children return to the classroom.

Now that the children are back at kinder and winter has
arrived it is important that each child has a
warm coat every day. Our kinder room is warm
but we spend approximately 90 minutes
outside each day so a warm coat is vital. They

are also welcome to leave a warm hat in their
hat box.

Over the last few weeks I have been spending time
with each four year old child individually to complete a
few tasks. One of those tasks has been completing a
puzzle. Most adults will say either they love puzzles or
they
Did you know that puzzles help to develop more
important skills that assist children when learning to
read?

Puzzles help children to differentiate size, shapes,
lines and directions to read. So many of the words in
the English language have the same letters but
in different order. If children do not learn at an
early age how to differentiate these they will
struggle with reading. For example, who &
how have the same letters in different order.
To some children they will look like the same
word as they have not developed the ability to
differentiate.

Another valuable skill is known as one to one
correspondence. This is where a child can count a row
of objects accurately by pointing or touching each one
as they say the correct number. In other words,
counting. I know many of you will say my child can
count to 20. Rote counting from memory is
not counting as they have no understanding of
the concept of each of those numbers. You
may watch your child count objects and the
further along they go they either miss items or
say more than one number per item. Thus, by
the time they get to the end they are up to 15 when
there are only 10 items. This skill comes with practise,
so the more they count things the better they will get.
Ask them to count the pegs when you put the washing
on the line or count the forks when setting the table.
The possibilities for counting at home are endless.

These skills can be developed from the age of two
with simple inset boards that require matching shapes
to the cut-out and then moving up to more challenging
puzzles. It s never too early to have the children
helping at home and thus counting. The earlier these
skills are developed the easier reading, writing and
maths will be.

Thank you
Belinda Niezen
Educational Leader.










